PORT OF LOPEZ
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING
JUNE 15, 2017
Chairman Kenn Aufderhar called the Public Hearing to order at 2:03pm at the Grace Church meeting hall.  Aufderhar explained that the Port is updating their Master Plan which hasn’t been done since 1999.  Aufderhar introduced Kelly Maddoux from Mead & Hunt, architects.  Maddoux introduced Melanie Haagsma and Shannon Kinsella from Reid Middleton.  
Maddoux explained the purpose of the update and reason for, was that the FAA requires it, to know that their money is being well spent, that design standards are being met, to identify existing and future demand needs, to ensure approach and airfield safety, accommodate long term needed physical development, evaluate facility needs and to provide a comprehensive assessment; outcomes include documenting the issues which include an AGIS survey, facility requirements and environmental factors, determine preferred alternatives, update the airport layout plan (ALP) drawing, prepare a feasibility plan for implementation, update the capital improvement program, satisfy local, state and federal regulatory requirements and to preserve the operational integrity and safety of the airport while minimizing the impacts to the surrounding areas.  The process includes the project initiation, inventory all components of the airport, an aviation activity forecast for the next 20 years, determine the facility requirements to handle the forecasted activity, evaluate alternatives to meet the forecasted demands and work with the Port to select the alternatives; then make the conceptual development plan which then drives the airport plans which is then reviewed by the FAA and approved by them, implement those plans which includes determining costs, phasing and implementation of the plans and identify how and who will pay for the needed improvements; the FAA grants a $150,000 entitlement annually to pay for improvements and discretionary funds are also available. Maddoux reviewed the existing conditions – runway length, capacity, condition of runway, gradient, traffic pattern associated with landings and takeoffs, markings, visual aid indicator and runway end lights; hangar facilities, apron and surrounding areas are evaluated.  The aviation forecast is created by evaluating the type of existing activity and projecting it into the future; critical aircraft usage is determined; other factors include socio-economic conditions, population growth, employment and income levels.  There were comments from attendees regarding the lack of knowledge about the number of planes that land and take off from the airport and how it relates to projections.  Maddoux said that the operations of the critical aircraft is what the projections are based on; the critical aircraft being the Cessna 206 and similarly sized aircraft.  Maddoux said it is not the number of aircraft landing and taking off, that no grand improvements are  being looked at; that what’s important is having a safe airport, removing trees, upgrading lighting, meeting FAA requirements and criteria; the number of aircraft operations doesn’t necessarily impact the need of having a safe airport.  The activity looked at didn’t indicate a huge increase in the amount of traffic at the airport, should remain fairly consistent with current use.  The facility requirements didn’t show need for any major changes to the existing facility – the length of the runway, the runway protection zone, runway siting and taxiway system standards are acceptable for current usage and is in good shape; the runway safety area does not extend to the full 240 feet, is currently at 200 feet and will need to be extended by adding dirt and decreasing the grade, an FAA funded project.  Maddoux explained the runway protection zone (RPZ) which extends beyond airport property on the south end; it is an item of more concern to the FAA compared to 10 or 15 years ago; minimizing development and roads in the RPZ is preferred; FAA says airport needs to control the height of buildings, identify incompatible uses such as residences, public facilities where large gatherings of people may occur, roads; the north end does comply but the south end and on the east side don’t; RPZ standards are based on critical aircraft; suggested alternatives included acquiring properties or RPZ easements on properties, relocating roads, closing sections of Meadow Land and Eagles Roost Lane and construct a new road connecting Meadow Lane to Shark Reef Road; the other alternative was to do nothing; FAA guidance on RPZ says that if the airport is making changes that would affect the RPZ such as making it wider or longer, then other non-conforming issues would have to be addressed.  Since the Port is not making any changes, allowing the status quo to continue would be acceptable; FAA would like to see a pathway to compliance and need to show efforts to that end, that is why the alternatives are presented.  There were concerns expressed about the closure of the roads and access to residences; the owner of the property suggested for acquisition read a letter expressing concern for that suggestion and explained the reverse mortgage situation he was facing and that the amount of the mortgage was in excess of the fair market value of the property; there was a comment about the change in use due to the future addition of a park; Maddoux replied that the concern was the roads not necessarily the use of the land which is outside the RPZ; that control of the use of the land in the RPZ was important and that was why the easement was suggested; as an option, it was suggested that the runway be shortened by 500’;  Maddoux said the FAA requires certain assurances that the Port will comply with their rules as best they can, decisions can be made on a local level that works with the community, the path to compliance is what the FAA wants to see.  Another suggestion would be to extend the runway on the north end and shorten it on the south end to take the residences out of the RPZ.  Clarification was asked about who decided to relocate Meadow Lane to the suggested new location; Maddoux said that they had done that based on the acquisition of property and where the road relocation could be accommodated and it met the parameters of the FAA; the proposed relocation was merely a suggestion and could be put elsewhere.  Another compliance issue is the trees on the runway threshold; a number of trees have been cleared but there are still trees penetrating the siting surfaces, option would be to displace the runway thresholds which would shorten the runway landing length; continue to remove trees and acquire easements granting the Port the right to remove trees off airport property.  Another FAA standard requires an object free area, one identified issue was a tree and the golf course fence that extended into the taxiway A object free area, options are to remove/trim the tree, survey the property line for accuracy or relocate portion of fence; another option would be for the Port to petition the FAA for a modification of standards which must be justified by unusual local conditions, must assure an acceptable level of safety, apply taxilane standards which are different from taxiway standards and limit taxiing speeds to 10 mph or less.  Weather station installation is important because medflight will not fly in at night unless they can determine what the weather is; the proposed locations are not realistic because it would require removal of trees on either the east or west side of the airport to accommodate it; a non-certified AWOS system could be installed but medflight would have to accept the non-certified AWOS; more research needs to be done before a decision is made; FAA will not fund a non-certified AWOS.  Next discussion covered redevelopment of the hangars, does not comply with FAA standards; plans were drawn to show compliance with the standards and concepts for future development of additional hangars to the north of the existing hangars or further north on the Port’s Channel Road property; hangar construction is not funded by the FAA.  There was a question about whether a grass strip would be put in adjacent to the existing runway.  Adams said that was not going to occur.  It was asked when the master plan had to be finalized. Maddoux said they would continue to take comments for the next couple of weeks.  The next steps are to finalize the alternatives chapter, identify a conceptual development plan, implement a schedule and cost estimates, prepare draft ALP, draft master plan update report, submit to the FAA for review and approval and then prepare the final ALP and master plan.  It was asked if there would be another opportunity to review before submittal to the FAA.  Adams responded that it would probably be at a regular monthly meeting since all decisions made by the commission has to be in a public meeting.  It is hoped to have the master plan completed by the end of 2017 but that is contingent upon FAA approval.  It was asked if the 1999 master plan was reviewed and how much of it was done.  It was looked at but wasn’t sure how much of it was implemented.  Non-compliance issues have been identified and those are more critical.  The 1999 report was not a full blown master plan but basically a narrative on the airport layout plan.  FAA guidelines change and may have impact on the master plan options.  And items on the master plan don’t always get done; the plan to buy property has been on the ALP for 20 years.  
There being no additional business, the meeting adjourned at 4:07 p.m.
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